STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS26630

The proposed legislation addresses in Idaho Code § 54-1019, the need for alternative qualifying criteria
for residential and commercial electrical inspectors, while maintaining the high level of competency and
experience that the statute intends. Many Idaho communities that perform inspections are experiencing
difficulty in hiring qualified inspectors due to current qualifying criteria, which may delay a community's
ability to perform electrical inspections. This would result in a negative impact on local economies. The
legislation adds necessary qualifying criteria for electrical inspectors to address this need.

FISCAL NOTE

There is no impact to the General Fund because this legislation does nothing to change how the hiring process
for inspectors is administered. Additional qualifications are added for persons that can be hired.

Contact:
Cameron Ariel, City of Meridian
(208) 489-0570
Colby Cameron
Sullivan & Reberger
(208) 344-9514

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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